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Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


February 20, 2015
Addendum #2 To

Request for Proposal

For State Hall Plaza Renovation: Project 016-181850
Dated February 2, 2015  

Points of Clarifications during the Pre-proposal Meeting February 12, 2015: 

The Addendum must be acknowledged on your lump sum bid.

IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE:  Effective December 1, 2007, bid notices will be sent only to those Vendors registered to receive them via our Bid Opportunities Listserve service.  To register, to http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html, and click on the “Join our Listserve” link at the top of the page.  Instructions are at the top of the page, and the Construction Listserv service is under “Construction Bid Opportunities”.

NOTE: You must have attended a pre-bid conference in order to be eligible to bid on a particular project.  Receipt of minutes or addenda without being at a pre-bid conference does not qualify your company to bid.  

Drawings Issued:  Reference drawing sheets S-1 an d S-6   Minoru YamazakI and Associates drawings dated December 28, 1968.
Question: 

The detail of the supported slab shows the new concrete resting directly on top of the existing metal deck.  Do you have a detail on how this is currently constructed?  If the existing slab is poured directly onto the metal deck, the metal deck will also be removed during demolition and will not remain in place.  If this is the case, please provide a specification and detail on how you would like this replaced or reconstructed.

Answer: 

Assume the existing metal deck is to remain and not be removed and that the scope only includes removing the existing concrete and replacing it with new concrete. 

Question: 

During the pre-bid meeting, it was mentioned the basement of the building to the North of the site extends under the plaza.  How far does it extend?  Similar to the question above, does the basement have a metal or concrete ceiling?  Will the basement ceiling remain intact during removals?  Will waterproofing be required between the new work and the basement?

Answer: 

Assume the basement of the Prentis building extends south 15’ from the face of the south facing wall.  Please review reference sheets S-1 and S-6.  Assume the basement ceiling shall remain intact during removals and that waterproofing will be required between the new work and the existing basement.

A copy of this Addendum will be posted to the Purchasing web site at 

http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html.

As a reminder, the bid due date is February 26, 2015, at 2:00 pm.  If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to email them to me at rfpteam2@wayne.edu.

Thank you,

Valerie Kreher,  Senior Buyer

